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From: DeVenny, Susan [mailto:SDevenny@scfirststeps.org] 

Sent: Wednesday, March 14, 2012 05:09 PM

Subject: SC Early Childhood Data Leaders Meeting, March 20, 2012 

 

 

 
 
Good afternoon, SC Early Childhood Data Leaders!
 
 
 
Iâ€™ve attached the agenda for our meeting next week, Tuesday, March 20, 10am to 3pm. (Please 
note the location of our meeting has changed â€“ we will now be meeting at the offices of 
Nelson Mullins, 1320 Main Street, 17th Floor. Parking is available in the lot accessible off of 
Washington Street, and will be validated).  We look forward to seeing you there! 
 
In addition to reviewing each agencyâ€™s data toolkit submission as a group, we will continue our 
work on key questions.  Thank you for your input on this important work since December; we look 
forward to reaching out to the field for input this Spring.  Based on your feedback from our last call, 
we have drafted a simple survey to go out to the field. Please take a few minutes to look it over and 
we will review together next week.  We will also review our revised work plan (draft attached here), 
with our plan to meet our June 21 ECAC deadline.
 
Finally, I have attached an updated draft of our own groupâ€™s work on the key questions, with 
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changes reflecting feedback we have received since our last meeting.  As you will see in the 
introduction, weâ€™ve recast the draft as an internal document for our groupâ€™s use.  We 
welcome any continued feedback you may have, and will review together next week.
 
 
IMPORTANT REMINDER:

Â·       If you havenâ€™t already, please forward your agencyâ€™s data toolkits to Betty THIS 
WEEK. As you see,  the first part of our day together next Tuesday is reserved for you to 
present your data to the group.  If you have any questions or challenges at all, please contact 
Betty.

 
 
 
 
See you Tuesday!

 

 
Susan
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